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From: Per Lugnet   
Sent: Monday, 9 June 2025 12:34 pm 
To: Sarah Trinder <Sarah.Trinder@fndc.govt.nz> 
Subject: Info for submissions to rezone land in Coopers Beach and Ahipara 

CAUTION:  This email originated from outside Far North District Council. 
Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe. 

Hi Sarah 

As discussed some time ago, please find some relevant info regarding the rezoning requests. 

We have now received the RC for stages 2&3 of the Coopers Heights Village retirement project. 
Existing residential infrastructure has been available for many years. 
This development was supported by 275 individual submissions at the public notification process in 
2019. It is important that this is rezoned to the correct residential status. Current zoning adds cost to 
construction without achieving anything other than unnecessary delays and extra time spent by 
Council staff processing applications. 

You don't often get email from northstar.p@gmail.com. Learn why this is important 

Regarding Ahipara, we have now received the titles for Stage 2 of the development (western side of 
Albatross Alley). Residential infrastructure including footpaths and streetlights, constructed and paid 
for by the developer,  has been available since 2007 and this inclusive subdivision encourages 
affordable housing which is in desperate short supply in the area. Current zoning adds cost and 
processing time to construction and limits supply of the remaining potential sections in proposed 
stage 1 at the SE corner of Weka St. 

Please let me know if this requires further clarification 

Kind regards 

Per Lugnet  
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